
 

 

 

 

 

Final Farewell to Year 12  With the conclusion of the 

HSC Examinations, it is bittersweet to say goodbye to 

the Year 12 students as they sign out of school this 

week. The Year 12 Formal on Thursday is the last school 

function they will attend as a whole group. For 

teachers like myself who have watched them since 

they arrived in Year 7, it has been gratifying to see 

them develop into outstanding young adults. They will 

be missed but they leave a legacy of school pride and 

service to their school community. We wish them all 

the best in their future and we look forward to hearing 

about their future endeavours and successes.  

 

Early Entry Offers for University Pla cement  17 of our 

students have currently received early offers to study 

at several different universities and tertiary institutions 

in a range of courses including Actuarial Studies, Arts 

Law, Environmental Science, Medical Science and 

Psychology. This sc heme is for leaders and achievers 

and recognises our students for their achievement 

across a range of endeavours, academic, creative, 

sporting, vocational and leadership.  

New Staff Appointments   Several vacancies went to 

merit selection this term. We are v ery pleased that Erin 

McWhirter and Tim Hepburn were the successful 

applicants for two positions in HSIE and that Bethany 

Sweeny was the successful applicant for the Learning 

and Support Teacher position. All of these teachers 

have been at The Forest as ou tstanding temporary 

teachers for an extended period of time and we are 

delighted to be able to make them permanent 

members of staff.  

2019 Executive Conference  This year our executive 

conference focused on growth coaching, wellbeing  

and school planning. The executive team spent two 

highly productive days working collaboratively to plan 

for 2020, particularly in relation to reviewing our 

milestones and outline the 2020 writing projects.  

2020 Focus on Writing  We have had a strong focus 

on writing in Year 7 this year, with students 

completing a writing portfolio under the guidance of 

teacher mentors. Erin McWhirter, Year 7 Adviser, has 

effectively led this program and the students have 

made significant progress in writing skills this year. The 

program will co ntinue in Year 7 and be extended into 

Year 8 in 2020. In addition, next year English and HSIE 

will deliver a writing program targeting Year 10 in 

preparation for the academic writing requirements of 

the HSC.  

Rosemary McDowall, Principal  

 

 

 

 

 

Senior Leadership Meetings    One of the priorities I 

set myself this year was to increase the 

communication between students and the senior  

executive. Every Wednesday morning before school I 

meet with our 2020 School Captains and Vice 

Captains, Alexander Dimitrov, Amelia Hanson, Megan 

Huston and Johnson Ly. This weekly conversation 

provides a direct platform for our student leadership to 
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raise  and discuss issues at the school. In our first few 

meetings they have reiterated a commitment to 

school pride initiatives, and building a leadership 

culture where every year group can contribute to 

making The Forest High School a positive place to 

learn. These meetings are also designed to empower 

our young leaders to develop and implement 

initiatives that benefit the whole school. The first of 

these is a n HSC Mythbusters session that our student 

leaders intend to run with Year 10 at the end of this 

term.  

 

 

Educ ational Leaders at HMAS Penguin On 

Wednesday 6 th  November I attended the Beat to 

Quarters and Ceremonial Sunset at HMAS Penguin, 

Mosman. The event was an opportunity to learn more 

Ǎǩɐʔʌ æǸɅȓʔȡɅẏɾ ɃȡɾɾȡɐɅ ǍɅǱ ȺȡǍȡɾǸ ʭȡʌț ǩǍɾǸ 

personnel. Commander Bernadette Alexander spoke 

of the historical and contempor ary significance of the 

ǩǍɾǸṣ ẌÿțǸ ǩǍɾǸ ʭǍɾ ɳʔɶɳɐɾǸ ǩʔȡȺʌ ɐɅ ʌțǸ ɾțɐɶǸ ɐȒ 

Middle Harbour as a training establishment and 

hospital complex during the Second World War and 

we continue today to provide a vital capability to the 

Navy. We are a key training bas e with 220 Defence 

personnel, public servants and contractors coming to 

work every day to support over 2000 students gain 

new qualifications every year. Penguin is home to a 

number of Navy units, including the Australian 

Defence Force Diving School, the Ma ritime Geospatial 

Training Centre, the Royal Australian Navy Medical 

School and the Sailors Leadership and Management 

fǍǪʔȺʌʳẍṣ ÿțǸ ɐɳɳɐɶʌʔɅȡʌʳ ʌɐ ǸɅȓǍȓǸ ʭȡʌț ǸǱʔǪǍʌȡɐɅǍȺ 

leaders from the Defence Force sector was a 

wonderful opportunity. Both The Forest Hi gh School 

and the Royal Australian Navy have been engaged in 

professional learning that values critical thinking with 

a focus on the application of skills in a range of 

contexts. It was also interesting to learn that they are 

also applying cognitive load a nd cognitive bias 

theories in the development of their curriculum 

delivery. We both discussed the importance of 

building a culture where young people are resilient, 

independent thinkers, who take pride in the core 

values of Respect, Responsibility and Pers onal Best.  

Assessment Schedules  The HSC 2020 Assessment 

Schedules and updated procedures document is 

available to access on the school website. Please 

ǸɅɾʔɶǸ ʳɐʔ ǍɶǸ ǍʭǍɶǸ ɐȒ ʳɐʔɶ ǪțȡȺǱẏɾ ǍɾɾǸɾɾɃǸɅʌ 

schedule, and when the busy times of each term are. 

Thi s is a good starting point for conversations around 

their HSC work, and they should be able to show you 

the development of their projects in the weeks leading 

up to submission. It is important to note that the 

assessment schedule dates provide a guide to 

estimated submission weeks, and that student will 

receive a formal notification for each task with the 

exact date of completion.  A reminder that family 

holidays and other social activities are not grounds for 

exemption from assessment, and may result in yo ur 

child being awarded zero for that task. All leave, unless 

the result of illness and misadventure, must be pre -

approved by the Principal.  

Mathew Finley , Deputy Thompson  

 

 

 

Pictured above are Kathlyn Richard s and Dale 

Mapstone from Year 9 who are being sponsored by the 

Belrose Rotary Club to go the RYPEN Leadership camp 

next year. They recently attended a Rotary meeting to 

talk about what they hope to get out of the camp.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

Pierre de Coubertin Award  - w e are excited to 

announce that Year 12 student Matthew Filatoff  

(pictured right)  has been awarded the Pierre de 

Coubertin Award.  This a ward is named after the 

founder of the Modern Olympic Games and recognises 

students who demonstrate academic excellence and 

sporting prowess whilst exemplyfing the Olympic 

values. Each award recipient must participate in sport 

and display the Olympic values, in  particular good 

sportsmanship. We are proud to congra tulate 

Matthew on this outstanding achievement and 

recognition.  

 

 

Caltex Best All Rounder Award  Ṿ cong ratulations to 

Year 12 student Tara Mapstone (below left)  who is  The 

fɐɶǸɾʌ oȡȓț ñǪțɐɐȺẏɾ ɶǸǪȡɳȡǸɅʌ of the 2019 Caltext Best 

!ȺȺ éɐʔɅǱǸɶ !ʭǍɶǱṞ ɐɅǸ ɐȒ !ʔɾʌɶǍȺȡǍẏɾ Ƀɐɾʌ ɳɶǸɾʌȡȓȡɐʔɾ 

secondary school prizes and Emma Beukers from Year  

12 (below right) who is the Caltex A ward recipient for   

 

 

The Languages High School. Tara and Emma join a 

select group of secondary students around Australia 

who have received a Caltex Best All Rounder Award for 

excellence in their studies, on the sports field and for 

their work in the community.  Well done to you both!  

 

 

 

 

Bob Walton Memorial Prize  Ṿ congratulations to 

Aaron  Gurd from Year 12 ( right)  who has been awarded 

the 2019 Bob Walton Memorial Prize for O utstanding 

Sporting Achievement for The Forest High School.   The 

award is named after a long serving supporter of the 

school who operate d a local busine ss at Forestville . It is 

our school's most prestigious Sporting Award and 

Aaron has been selected in recognition of his 

achievements in soccer, most notably his selection for 

the Australian Sch oolboys Football Team which will 

tour in the UK in January 2020.  

 

Student Awards  



Long Tan Leadership and Teamwork Award  - in 

recognition of her leadership and teamwork within 

both the school and the broader local community Year 

12 stud ent Emma De Zeeuw (pictured right ) has been 

awarded The Long Tan Leadership and Teamwork 

Award. This award also recognises those who display 

strong values, such as doing one's best, respect for 

others and "mateship", that are integral to Australian 

society and is sponsored by the Australian  Defence 

Force.   Well done Emma!  

Matthew, Tara, Emma, Aaron and Emma will receive 

their awards at Presentation Night on 10 th  December.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At our  Year 12 Graduation Ceremony on Thursday 26 th  

September students, parents and staff shared in the 

official graduation of our Year 12 students.  They were 

presented with their Year 12 Graduation Certificate and 

a red rose to mark the occasion. Special thanks to 

Maddi Davies for her beautiful rendition  ɐȒ !ǱǸȺǸẏɾ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 ẌğțǸɅ ğǸ ğǸɶǸ ĥɐʔɅȓẍ ǍɅǱ ʌțǸɶǸ was hardly a dry 

eye  in the hall after the moving speeches.  The 

Graduation was followed by a morning tea with some 

lovely photo opportunities and a chance for shirt 

signing. We will miss you Year 12!  

 

Class of 2019 Graduation  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remembrance Day Honour  Sam Kosack in Year 10 

was chosen to speak at the Remembrance Day 

Commemoration at Martin Place on 11 th  November, 

along with a student from another school.  Below are 

two photos of Sam at the event including one with our 

current Prime Minister Scott Morriso n. We are very 

proud that Sam was given this honour and the 

opportunity to represent our school at such a special 

event.  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

ĥɐʔɅȓ ¶ǸɅẏɾ oǸǍȺʌț fɐɶʔɃ Above  are some of our Year 10 students with Year 10 Adviser Mr Fisher, when they 

ǍʌʌǸɅǱǸǱ ÿțǸ ĥɐʔɅȓ ¶ǸɅẏɾ oǸǍȺʌț fɐɶʔɃ Ǎʌ ÿțǸ >ɐɅǪɐʔɶɾǸ ÿțǸǍʌɶǸ ȡɅ >țǍʌɾʭɐɐǱ ɐɅ ᶴth  September. The Forum 

utilises expert speakers to inform, engage and influence students on pivotal  discussion topics concerning young 

ɃǸɅẏɾ țǸǍȺʌț ǍɅǱ ǍȡɃɾ ʌɐ ǸɅǪɐʔɶǍȓǸ ʳɐʔɅȓ ɃǍȺǸɾ ʌɐ ɶǸ-evaluate their perspectives on these issues and provide them 

with the tools to enhance their decision -making.  

 

It is with fondest memories and the warmest appreciation that we farewell our wonderful Year 12 Band students at 

ɅǸʲʌ ʭǸǸȶẏɾ =ǍɅǱ >ǍɃɳṣ  ÿțǍɅȶ ʳɐʔ Ȓɐɶ ʳɐʔɶ ȡɅǪɶǸǱȡǩȺǸ ǱǸǱȡǪǍʌȡɐɅ ǍɅǱ ɾțǍɶȡɅȓ ʳɐʔɶ ʌǍȺǸɅʌṠ
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